
NIVERVILLE NEWS 
                                    

Stay up to date on Town news       @TONiverville      @Niverville        @TownOfNiverville 

Questions or concerns? e: feedback@whereyoubelong.ca  |  p: 204.388.4600 

Sign up for e-news at whereyoubelong.ca      February 24, 2023 

Public Hearing 
2023 Financial Plan 

 

On March 21, 2023 at 7:00 p.m., residents are invited to join Council at the Niverville  
Community Resource & Recreation Centre, 501 Centre Street, Niverville for a  
Public Hearing, where Council will hear any person who would like to make a  
presentation, ask questions or register an objection to the 2023 Financial Plan as  
presented.   
 
A copy of the 2023 Financial Plan is available for review and may be examined by any 
person during regular office hours at the Town Office, 329 Bronstone Drive or online 
here: https://www.whereyoubelong.ca/town-services/financial-services/ 
 

Eric King, CPA, CGA 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Town of Niverville 

Questions? Contact feedback@whereyoubelong.ca 

Notice of Bylaw No. 849-23  
Frozen Waterways Regulation 

 

Please be advised that the Town of Niverville passed Bylaw 849-23 on February 21, 2023, which 
regulates activities on the frozen surfaces of waterways within the Town. The following points 
are outlined in the Bylaw, and may be viewed in full at www.whereyoubelong.ca under the  
Bylaws, Policies, and Reports tab.   
 

 1.  Designated employees may prohibit activities on  

  waterways if deemed unsafe, etc.  

 2.  Certain activities on frozen waterways will now require a 
  permit to be issued, with conditions in place (please see 
  full Bylaw for details) 

 3.  Any person who places or installs an object on a  
  frozen waterway must ensure that it is removed annually 
  by March 1st, starting March 1, 2023. 

 
For questions regarding this Bylaw, please contact the Town office by emailing  
feedback@whereyoubelong.ca. 

 



Did You Know? 
 

The Town’s Traffic and Parking Bylaw 801-18 regulates things 
like: 
 

Section 3.2: No person shall park a vehicle on a street in such a  
manner that it obstructs the entrance to a lane or to a driveway or 
an approach leading to a private premise or public pathway. 
 

And 
 

Section 3.7: No person shall park a vehicle on a street for fourteen 
(14) consecutive hours or more, within the Town of Niverville. 
 
Find this and other bylaws on at www.whereyoubelong.ca under the 
Bylaws, Policies & Reports tab. 
Questions? Email feedback@whereyoubelong.ca 

Annual Public Notice 
Additions to the Voters List and/or Personal Security Protection Requests 

In accordance with Section 36 of The Municipal Councils and School Board Elections Act (MCSBEA), 
the Town of Niverville Voters List is open for changes or revisions. 

• Any person who is eligible to vote in municipal elections in the Local Authority of the Town of  
Niverville can have his or her name added to the Voters List, or have any information about the 
voter in the Voters List corrected. 

•  Any person can request to  have his or her name and address obscured from the Voters List. 

A person whose name has been obscured will receive a Personal Security Certificate and  
identification number. In a vote on a question, that person may only vote by Sealed Envelope Ballot 
and cannot vote in person at the regular or advance voting places. 

To implement the above, a written request including name and address along with proof of identity 
must be submitted to the Senior Election Official in person, by e-mail, fax or mail to: 
 

    Audrey Neufeld 
    Senior Election Official 
    Town of Niverville 
    329 Bronstone Drive 
    Box 267, Niverville, MB  R0A 1E0 

204-388-4600 ext. 1102 
Fax: 204-388-6110 
audrey.neufeld@whereyoubelong.ca 

Sewer Back Up  
Reminder 

Experiencing a sewer back up 
issue? Before you incur any 
costs by calling a private sewer 
cleaning company, please  
contact the Town first. Town 
staff will then check the sewer 
main to determine if that is 
where the problem lies.  

After hours contact the  
Operations Department by  
dialing the emergency line at 
204-388-4600 ext. 1111 and 
leave a message including call 
back telephone number. Within 
a reasonable time frame, a staff 
member will call you back. The 
full Sewer and Water Service 
Connection Repair Policy may 
be viewed on the Town website 
at www.whereyoubelong.ca un-
der the Bylaws, Policies & Re-
ports tab.  

Residents are reminded that the Niverville Fire Hall is not a staffed 
fire hall; the answering service is checked only a few times a week 
and this is not the number to call for an emergency response. You 
are welcome to leave voicemail messages or alternately send an 
email to firechief@whereyoubelong.ca for all  
non-emergency items.   
 
 

IN THE EVENT OF AN EMERGENCY  
CALL 911 


